
 

This notice is a direction of the Harbour Master pursuant to section 232 of the Marine Safety Act 2010 (Vic) 
The requirements of section 232(2) have been taken into account. 

Ports Victoria Notices to Mariners can be downloaded from the website, www.vicports.vic.gov.au 

Victorian Notice to Mariners 
The following Notice to Mariners is published for general information 

Australia – Victoria 
No. 389 - 2023 

PORT OF MELBOURNE  
HARBOUR MASTER’S DIRECTIONS EDITION 13.1 

 

Date: 29 September 2023 

Refers: NtM 296(T)–22, NtM 345(T)-22, NtM 472(T)-22, NtM 127(P)-23, NtM 149(T)-23, 
NtM 220(T)-23, NtM 382 (P)-23 and are hereby cancelled. 
 
OI 04-2022, OI 02-2022, OI 04-2020 and are hereby cancelled. 
 
Harbour Master’s Directions – Melbourne Edition 13, September 2022 and 
is hereby withdrawn. 

Details: Mariners and port users are advised effective immediately, Harbour Master’s 
Directions – Melbourne Edition 13, September 2022 is withdrawn and replaced 
by Harbour Master’s Directions – Melbourne Edition 13.1, September 2023. 
 
Mariners are advised since promulgation of NtM 382(P)–23, additional 
corrections to Harbour Master’s Directions – Melbourne Edition 13.1, 
September 2023 have been made. Please refer to the updated record of 
change document. 
 
Please refer to the extant Notice to Mariners in force providing consolidated 
tables of maintained depths for berth pockets, channel reaches, swing basins 
and least depths for anchorages.  
 
Harbour Master’s Directions – Melbourne Edition 13.1, September 2023 and 
record of change is available on www.vicports.vic.gov.au.  
 
 

Charts & 
Publications 
affected: 

Harbour Master’s Directions – Melbourne Edition 13.0, September 2022 

Further notice: No further notice will be issued.  

                                                                                                                   
Warwick Laing 

 Harbour Master 
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